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LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH EAST AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
WEDNESDAY 6 NOVEMBER 2013
ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Lehla Abbott
	Broomgrove Infants 
	Marie Luck-Davies
	Bradfield Primary 

	Peter Anderson 
	Tiptree St Luke’s CE Primary
	Susan Locke 
	St Andrew’s CE Primary 

	Benedick Ashmore-Short
	Hamford Primary Academy 
	Julia Longman

Andrew Macdonald
	Fingringhoe CE Primary

Langham Primary

	William Aylett
	Montgomery Juniors 
	Gordon Malcolm 
	Fordham All Saints CE Primary

	Sue Bardetti 
	Holland Haven Primary 
	Kerry Malcolm 
	St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge 

	Simon Billings
	N East Chair, St John’s Green Pri
	Jacqueline Martin 
	Langenhoe Primary 

	Suzie Bliss 
	Walton-on-the Naze Primary 
	Janet Meacock
	Millfields Primary/Alresford Primary

	Frances Booker 
	St Teresa’s Catholic Primary 
	Carl Messer
	St George’s New Town Primary

	Gavin Bradley 
	White Hall Academy 
	Valerie Metcalf
	Harwich Primary

	Tracey Cafull
	Great Bentley Primary 
	Jayne Mitchell 
	Gosbecks Primary 

	Carol Carllson-Browne   
	Oakwood Infants
	Jackie Moore
Lorraine Oldale
	St George’s Infants & Nursery
Wix and Wrabness Primary

	Anne Clarke
	Tendring Primary
	Tracey Oram
	Tiptree Heath Primary

	Claire Claydon
	Brightlingsea Juniors
	Donna Parker 
	Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary

	Sheena Clover
	Parsons Heath CE Primary
	Joanna Pointing-Newitt
	Willow Brook Primary & Nursery

	Brian Combes                 
	Stanway Primary
	Richard Potter 
	Home Farm Primary  

	Tony Coppin 
	The Mayflower Primary  
	Clive Reynolds 
	Hamilton Primary 

	Joan Dear                        
	Frinton-on-Sea Primary
	Pam Rose 
	Kings Ford Infants & Nursery 

	Tania Devereux   Boxted St Peter’s/St Andrew’s Wormingford
	Jane Simmons
	All Saints CE Primary, Great Oakley

	Helen Dudley-Smith        Friars Grove Primary 
	Nicola Sirett
	Mersea Island School 

	Craig Duncan                  Queen Boudica Primary
	Heather Tetchner
	Dedham Primary 

	Ronnie Farrelly
	Holland Park Primary
	Steven Turnbull 
	Hazelmere Infants & Nursery

	Matthew Fuller 
	Broomgrove Juniors 
	Lesley Walder
	The Bishop William Ward CE Pri

	Alan Garnett 
	North Primary & Nursery
	Mark Walter 
	Monkwick Juniors 

	Linda Gildea 
	Spring Meadow Primary  
	Simon Waltham 
	Cann Hall Primary  

	Julia Hall
	Frobisher Primary & Nursery
	Donna Wenden
	Lawford CE Primary 

	Karen Hammond 
	Ravens Academy  
	Serena Williams
	Roach Vale Primary 

	Heather Hann 
	Holy Trinity, Eight Ash Green Primary
	Patricia Wilkie

Jacky Wood
	Layer-de-la-Haye Primary

Lexden Springs Primary

	Sinead Harper
	Burrsville Infants  
	
	

	Bridget Harris  
	St Thomas More’s Catholic Primary 
	John Magnus 
	Perryfields Juniors  

	Jackie Halliday 
	Messing-cum-Inworth School 
	Tracey Thornton
	Maldon Primary

	Barry Hawes 
	Prettygate Juniors  
	
	

	Claire Holmes  
	Monkwick Infants & Nursery
	
	

	Nigel Hookway
	Highwoods Primary
	Apologies
	

	Jenny Hunt 
	Hazelmere Juniors 
	Mark Carter-Tufnell 
	Kendall CE Primary 

	Julia Hunt 
	Brightlingsea Infants 
	Debbie Crabb 
	Great Tey CE Primary  

	Nick Hutchings 
	St Johns CE Primary
	Neil Matthews
	Heathlands CE Primary

	Julie Ingram
	Chappell CE Primary 
	Pauline Batley 
	St James’ CE Primary 

	Jackie Irwin
	Engaines Primary 
	
	

	Marie Kelly   
	St Joseph’s Catholic Primary 
	
	

	Victoria Jackson
	Great Clacton CE Juniors 
	
	

	In Attendance  
	
	
	

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	
	

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	Nigel Sawyer
	ECC Human Resources

	Tim Coulson
	Director for Education and  Learning
	Colin Hooker  
	ECC Human Resources

	Graham Lancaster 
	Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary
	Clare Kershaw

Andy Jones
	Lead Strategic Commissioner

Schools’ Facilitator

	Louise Evers
	SE Commissioner (North East)
	Carla Ryan-Amey
	Education Consultancy 

	Chris Smith
	Target Tracker
	Keren Prior 
	ECC Professional Development

	Darren Cole
	Target Tracker
	Shirley Jarlett 
	ECC Legal Services 


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	NORTH EAST EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 6 November 2013

	

	1.
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Simon Billings, Chair of EEPHA, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. 

Welcome to the following Headteachers:

Steven Turnbull

Hazelmere Infant and Nursery

Janet Tringham 

Kirby Primary (Interim head)

Barry Hawes

Prettygate Juniors (previous Essex head)

Karen Hammond
Ravens Academy (Interim)

Peter Anderson 

Tiptree St Luke’s (Interim head)

Iain Birtwell (Executive) and Susan Locke  St Andrew’s Juniors, Colchester

EPHA update 
Simon noted that Nick Hutchings, Vice-Chair of North EPHA, was elected Vice-Chair of County EPHA at the Annual General Meeting in October. He also continues as Vice-Chair of North East. 
Simon referred to the introduction of a new National Curriculum in 2014 and reminded headteachers that Scholastic Publications are giving away free editions of the National Curriculum via their website. He also noted that they are revising the “100 lessons” series to reflect the new curriculum. 
Alternative provision and behaviour support “self-help” workshop 

Headteachers were reminded that Ralph Holloway, Commissioner for Alternative Education Provision, is trying to establish a behaviour support self-help workshop, particularly for Colchester schools. It was noted that there is no additional funding to support this initiative, but it is aimed at problem solving and sharing good practice and support. The following headteachers signed up to be involved in the workshop:

Claire Holmes, Monkwick Infants

Joanna Newitt, Willowbrook Primary

Lorraine Mitchell, Brinkley Grove Primary

Craig Duncan, Queen Boudica Primary

Julia Hall, Frobisher Primary

Sinead Harper, Burrsville Infants

Any other heads interested in becoming involved should contact Ralph directly at Ralph.Holloway@essex.gov.uk or via the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net

Report from EPHA Liaison Officer
Mike Blant circulated a report at the meeting, giving details of meetings that he has attended on behalf of primary headteachers.

He noted that he attends meetings of the Southend, Essex and Thurrock Strategic Child Exploitation Group. This group, chaired by Ewen Wilson, Deputy Superintendent of Essex Police, is concerned to spread the messages, in the most effective ways, which need to be heard by all those working with children, their parents and their communities. The chairman holds members to account and approaches the task with some sense of urgency. Training sessions for school based ‘champions’ (deemed to be the designated person in each school) should now have been circulated to schools. Half day conferences on CSE have recently been publicised (in addition to whole day conferences, recently publicised by ECC).

Mike highlighted that 4Myschools, the not for profit supply agency, working in partnership with EPHA and ASHE (the secondary association) has offered a £25,000 donation to primary school partnerships, to support the development of community projects. Interested groups of schools should contact Mike for more information. 

The Education Estates Strategy 
As you will see from Jo Twine’s briefing paper and as Tim Coulson has indicated in past EPHA meetings, the principle of an ‘invest to save’ proposal has been tabled to the Schools’ Forum, though further costings and potential savings need to be worked through. The idea of top-slicing the DSG (£4m p.a. over 10 years – although other measures may reduce this amount e.g. using existing redundant sites or those due to close) to invest in new SEND/BESD provision will of course impact on school budgets across the board (including all key stages & all school types). In the long term, by providing in-county facilities (4 new special school facilities proposed at a cost of £42m), the financial burden reduces and funds presently spent on out-of-county placements can be redirected into Essex schools – assurances that such savings will indeed be ploughed back into the schools are being sought.

The consultation with Schools, Heads and Governors over the next few months is: 
· Should we proceed with the SEN capital strategy on an invest to save basis? or
· Do nothing and stand increasing costs of out-of-county placements – thereby reducing the amount of DSG available to all Essex schools anyway?

We have to advise our school forum reps what the majority view is to make a final decision in the February Schools’ Forum meeting. 

	

	3.

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

NORTH EAST meetings with the Local Authority officers 2013/2014 -at Weston Homes Community Stadium

Thursday 27 February 2014

Wednesday 11 June 2014

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014

Friday 14 March 2014          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2014
Friday 17 October 2014       Weston Homes Community Stadium
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